Evergreen Elementary

Site Council Agenda
April 21st, 2025

SITE Members: Meghin Pitts- teacher/ Jenny Mohr- Administrator/Tammie Middel, Office Secretary (via email) /Tawnya
Campbell- teachers/ via email-Tammi Synder, Title 1/Jenna Larkin, Community (Boys and Girls Club/

Members who were not present: Doug Seilhan Jr. (parent-moved to PTO, Culture)

Introductions: No new members
SchoolSafety: Gym floor to be repaired in the coming weeks.
Instruction/A mic Data:

e Enrollment- on-site, 386
e CKLA was adopted at the April board meeting.
® School-wide schedule is being revamped to address the need for smaller numbers in intervention groups.

Annual Review:
e Parent/Student/Teacher School Compact for 25-26
e Parent Involvement Plan for 25-26

April 21, 2025
We held our Multicultural Literacy Night on April 17th. Every child who attended received a free book with tips

to parents for reading with their child. They also had a chance to win one of 19 Multicultural books that were
raffled off throughout the evening. Families were treated to a taco bar and also got to learn about Native
American culture. One of our Life Skills Assistants Shared the history of the Jingle Dress and performed a
dance for us. She also led the community in a Round Dance. Every grade level offered an activity based on a
piece of multicultural literature. Families also had a chance to take home some readers from our curriculum
that is being replaced. It was a really fun evening!

This is a busy time of year for Title! We began our final round of groups on April 7th. These groups will run for
just 6 weeks so we can administer End of Year Testing during the week of May 19th - May 22nd. We can do
make-ups the following week and then wrap up the year!

Boys and Girls Club:
Jenna Larkin reported that Club is getting ready for summer. Attendance currently on the average is 45 due to

sports. They are hoping for 50 this summer. Evergreen is waiting on funding confirmation for summer school;
Boys and Girls Club is a community partner with summer school.

Due to community partner services, the Boys and Girls Club received a grant, which purchased a new 15
passenger van for educational purposes, but also for emergency response.

Teacher Requests/Comments: Admiration for the kindergarten team, and Tammi Snyder with Title was noted for
their creation of a flipped model in addressing their interventions for students. Interventions are occurring now
with the teachers keeping the lowest students during Tier 3 intervention time.

Next meeting: May 19th, 2025 Adjourned 3:26pm



